

**PUBLIC WORKS** 

Date September 12, 2014

To Airport Task Force

CC Mayor Bach, Colorado Springs City Council

From John Nuwer, Chairman CTAB

RE CTAB Support to Establish a Maintenance Facility at the Colorado Springs Airport

The Citizens Transportation Advisory Board (CTAB) has been briefed on a major maintenance facility opportunity to be located at the Colorado Springs Airport. Mr. Dan Gallagher discussed at a recent Airport Advisory Commission meeting the administration's course of action to offer a lease that will prevent liability exposure to the airport on both the front and the back ends to house this new facility in Colorado Springs. The Airport Advisory Commission supports this action.

Mr. Rick Hoover briefed the CTAB of the airport administration efforts and requested its support of the AAC's request to apply for a SIB loan. The CTAB approved the drafting of a letter supporting the recommendation which was approved by unanimous vote and recorded in the minutes of the September 2, 2014 meeting.

John Nuwer Chairman, CTAB